[bookmark: _GoBack]Henderson Chamber Meeting
Monday, February 22, 2021
12:00 pm – CITY HALL	
Sponsor:  CVA

President of Henderson Chamber Board of Directors, Luke Fochtman, called the meeting to order at 12:07 pm.

Minutes from the January 2021 meeting were reviewed and submitted for approval.  Corbin Tessman motioned to approve.  Zach Richert seconded.  No further discussion.  Motion carried.  

The Treasurer’s Report for January 2021 was reviewed.  No questions posed, Rick Hiebner made a motion to approve; Lisa Jacobsen seconded.  Motion carried.

The following announcements were presented by Aubrey Saltus, Henderson Chamber Director:
· Henderson Home Show – will be held virtually, February 27th , from 9 – 11:00 am.
· Fire Department Pancake Feed – March 6th – drive thru only
· Tour of Homes – April 3rd 
· Community Assessment Survey – looking to implement; part of the Leadership certification
· New Chamber member – Edward Jones out of York – welcome Eric Montgomery

Community Reports:
Heartland School – Tim Carr, Secondary Principle, reported the following:
· Feb. 23rd – boys basketball subdistricts at GICC
· Feb. 24th – High School Vocal recording
· March 1st & 9th – hybrid Parent/Teacher Conferences (in-person or online)
· March 15 – 16th – accreditation process meetings – 5 year school plan
· Still considering Smorgasbord option – potential outdoor concert

City – Connie Brown, City Clerk, presented the following:
· Updates on current street progress
· Benefit of choosing ACE as natural gas provider – city gets percentage of money back

Henderson Health Care Services, Inc. – Luke Fochtman, Marketing/Public Relations
· Updates on construction – rerouting of parking and new entrance to Clinic at Front Street
· COVID vaccination clinics resuming after delay in deliveries/weather impact

Speaker:  Lisa Hurley, Executive Director, York County Development Corporation Update
· Key development areas of YCDC include:  Housing/Community, Economic, and Talent
· Focus on Quality of Life Initiatives
· 17 County Leadership – new initiative
· Discussion on LB542 and the Hwy 81 impact – incomplete stretch of the highway in York County

Next Meeting:  March 29th at Bethesda Mennonite Church; presentation from HHCS and building projects

There being no other business or questions, meeting adjourned at 1:14 pm. 

Respectfully submitted:  Lisa Tessman, Secretary
